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Coming Up Next Week

All Week: Whole School Science Week

Monday 11th – Y4 Paulton’s Park Trip
Monday 11th – Whole school (not Y4) Science 
Project due in Click here for letter

Tuesday 12th – Y4 Science Project due in

Friday 15th – Whole School non uniform ‘red to 

toe’ & £1 donation for comic relief
————————

Reminders

Y2 Marwell Zoo Trip payment deadline: Friday 
22nd March £17.50 via WisePay
Y3 Kew Gardens Trip payment deadline: 
Monday 11th March £22 via WisePay
Y4 Residential (Hooke Court) next instalment 
due: Thursday 28th March £40 via WisePay
Y5 (Next year’s Y6) Residential (Fort Purbrook 
2025) £50 deposit due Monday 25th March
Y5 Winchester Science Centre Trip payment 
deadline: Friday 3rd May £21.50 via WisePay
Y6 Residential (Fort Purbrook) next instalment 
due: Friday 5th April £25.50 via WisePay

————————

Hot School Meals (Forerunner)

Hot school meals must be ordered by midnight on 
Mondays for the following week. The Summer Term 
menu and calendar is now live to place orders.
www.hotmealsonwheels.com 

————————

Pupil Absence

If your child is going to be absent from school, 
please contact the school office:
Tel: 01202 514109 
E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk 

If leaving a message or sending an e-mail, please 
give the following information:-
Child’s name, Class/Year Group

Reason for Absence— We are required to record 
specific details rather than just “unwell”. Please let 
us know your child’s specific symptoms e.g. 
temperature, cold/flu symptoms, vomiting etc. 
Providing these details will prevent us calling you.

Please refer to the NHS website for advice regarding 
whether to keep your child away from school if they 
are unwell.

Year R Update

Book Week - Silly Stories 

EYFS have had a fabulous time this week creating silly stories. They 

have used story cubes and worked together to make up some very 

funny stories. 

Breakfast and a Book - What a way to start the day! The children 

LOVED having a book with their breakfast to celebrate World Book 

Week. We even had extra toast and the children couldn’t get enough 

of it! We may make this a regular thing!

Emma Burton

EYFS Lead

A note from Miss Buckland

We are aware that we have recently been asking for your support 

and participation in several fundraising activities within the school 

and the wider community. We appreciate that this can be difficult for 

some families, and I would like to thank everyone for their efforts 

and involvement helping to raise money for such worthy causes.

After the Easter Holidays we will make every effort to streamline 

future events.

Thank you for your continued support.

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Science-Week.pdf
https://www.wisepay.co.uk/store/generic/parent_login.asp
https://www.wisepay.co.uk/store/generic/parent_login.asp
https://www.wisepay.co.uk/store/generic/parent_login.asp
https://www.wisepay.co.uk/store/generic/parent_login.asp
https://www.wisepay.co.uk/store/generic/parent_login.asp
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Summer-Menu.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Summer-Menu.pdf
http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/
mailto:office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Spring 2 Home Learning Reminders

Year R 
‘All Around the World’ 
Click for child or parent leaflets

Week 1: Can you find 
North America on a world 
map or a globe?
Around the World Dress up Party: Thursday 
21st  March

Year 1
‘Three Bears in a Fix’  
Click for child or parent leaflets
Design and make a new bed 
for Baby Bear to sleep in.
Due: Monday 25th March

Year 2
‘Seven Wonders of the World’      
Click for child or parent leaflets
Create a book or presentation 
about your ‘wonders of the world’.
Due: Monday 25th March

Year 3
‘Trust me, I’m a botanist’ 
Click for child or parent leaflets
Grow some things of your own
at home and document the 
growing experiment.
Due: Monday 25th March
Parent Outcome: Date TBC

Year 4
‘Fun at the Fair’ 

Click for child or parent leaflets
Research fairgrounds and
present your findings on a 
poster, leaflet or fact file.
Due: Monday 25th March

Year 5
‘My Many Coloured Days’ 
Click for child or parent leaflets
Research an abstract artist and
and create a piece of art in the
style of your chosen artist.
Due: Monday 25th March
Parent Outcome: Wednesday 27th March 3:30pm

Year 6
‘How Civilised’ 
Click for child or parent leaflets
Produce a visual aid or an 
artefact to support your 
presentation at the History 
Convention in class.
Due: Monday 25th March

Science Week (11th – 15th March) click here for letter
In school next week, your child will be exploring a range of exciting 
activities based around this year’s theme of Time for Science Week. 
In addition to this, we would like to create a rich engaging Hill View 
Science Fair in school showcasing the children’s science learning 
outside of school. 

At home we would like your child to embrace the enjoyment of being 
a scientist. We would like them to carry out some science that 
interests them (it does not have to link to the theme of time). 
We would like all science fair projects to be brought in to school on 
Monday 11th March. (Year 4 to bring theirs in on Tuesday 12th 
March). 
Safety notice! 
We cannot accept any science project that poses a danger to our 
pupils, staff or the school building. As a result, please do not send in 
any sources of ignition, fuel or chemicals. 
We still welcome pictures, videos or write ups if your science 
learning falls under this category. 
Please find below some links to possible ideas. There are thousands 
more online. 
https://www.weareteachers.com/easy-science-experiments/ 
https://www.goodhousekeeping.com/life/parenting/g32176446/scie
nce-experiments-for-kids/ 
https://www.teachstarter.com/gb/blog/world-space-week/ 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H1WWc0DWitw 

We hope you have great fun, and we look forward to seeing lots of 
varied science fair projects. 

Many thanks.
Mr White (Science lead)

Comic Relief - Red Nose Day 
(Friday 15th March)

Red Nose Day will be taking place on Friday 15th March 2024. The 
School Council have come up with some ways that we can raise 
money for this amazing charity. 

1) Wear Red 
Come into school dressed in ‘red to toe’ on Friday 15th March 2024 
Dust off your ruby slippers, pop on your lobster suit or simply don 
some scarlet socks- how far you take it is up to you! 
In return, please donate £1 which will be donated to Comic Relief. 

2) Do Something funny 
Do something funny- During the week, tell a joke, put on a puppet 
show or entertain your classmates! One act to be picked from each 
class to show in the assembly on the Friday. 20p per entry for Comic 
Relief and a prize will be awarded for the best comedy act to be 
chosen by the School Council. 

3) Art Competition 
Only using the colour red and a pencil, what can you create? 
Competition entries to be handed in by Wednesday 13th March. 
Please include your child’s name, class and a 50p donation to Comic 
Relief. Winners will be awarded in assembly on Friday 15th March.

With the help of our school community, we can help children and 
young people all over the world who need it most. 

We look forward to seeing all the children looking fabulous!

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Childrens-home-learning-leaflet.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Home-Learning-All-Around-the-World.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Home-learning-Three-Bears-in-a-Fix.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Home-learning-Three-Bears-in-a-Fix-Parent-letter.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Childrens-homelearning-Wonders-of-the-World-1.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Parent-homelearning-Wonders-of-the-World-1.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Home-Learning-Task-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Parent-Leaflet-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Fun-at-the-Fair-child-leaflet.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Fun-at-the-Fair-parent-leaflet.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Homelearning-Spring-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Parent-letter-My-Many-Coloured-Days.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Homelearning-2.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/How-Civilised-Parent-leaflet.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Science-Week.pdf
https://www.weareteachers.com/easy-science-experiments/
https://www.goodhousekeeping.com/life/parenting/g32176446/science-experiments-for-kids/
https://www.goodhousekeeping.com/life/parenting/g32176446/science-experiments-for-kids/
https://www.teachstarter.com/gb/blog/world-space-week/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H1WWc0DWitw


Jewellery & School attire
Please can we remind parents and 
carers of our school uniform policy.
Uniform and shoes
Full uniform must be adhered to. 
Trainers should not be worn with normal 
school uniform. These are only for PE days 
when children come to school in their PE kits. 
Ties must be worn with shirts (no polo shirts).
Jewellery
We ask children not to wear jewellery. Small gold colour stud 
earrings only are permitted and will need to be removed on PE days, 
or carefully covered with a sticking plaster (supplied by yourselves) 
to minimize dangers in PE or games.
Hair
Children’s hair should be neat in appearance and tidy. We ask that 
children’s hair is an appropriate style for school and must not reflect 
any extreme fashion and should not be dyed. Long hair should be 
tied back. We request that elaborate hair ties or hair bands are not 
used.
Nail Varnish & Make-up
We ask children not to wear nail varnish and/or any make-up to 
school.
Coats
Please ensure children bring an appropriate coat for the forecast 
weather.
Thank you for your cooperation.

---------------------
 

Year R - School Entry Health Questionnaires
School Entry Health Questionnaires (for Year R children) will now be 
digital rather than paper. Please click the following link to complete 
the questionnaire. 
https://forms.chathealth.nhs.uk/index.php/237433?lang=en

This questionnaire will identify areas of support you or your child 
may need from the School Nursing Service. It will also give you a 
wealth of resources and links to help with any concerns you may 
have. When you have completed the questionnaire, you will 
be given the option of accessing a care plan and any relevant 
resources for your child, based on your responses. These can either 
be e-mailed to you or printed out. 

Yours faithfully
School Nursing Service

-----------

Year 5 Swimming
If your child is unable to independently swim 25 metres, please 
contact the school office to arrange some additional swimming 
lessons.
Thank you.

Parentkind.org 

------------------

------------------

https://forms.chathealth.nhs.uk/index.php/237433?lang=en
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/your-pta-expert/parent-webinars?utm_source=parentkind.org.uk&utm_medium=website-notification&utm_campaign=parent-webinars-spring-2024&utm_term=parents&utm_content=static#heading465737


Uniform Preloved & NEW!
We have a wide range of stock available of 
new Uniform to purchase from us.  We can 
now send you a link for electronic payment 
with easy collection from the school office!  
Please see our Uniform Price list for more 
information. 

We continue to have stock in the main office 
for pre-loved items and an honesty box is at 
the reception desk.  We only accept cash for 
pre-loved.  If you have any clean, good 
quality items for donating, please leave in a 
bag under the existing clothes rail.  All 
donations are greatly received.  

Thank you.

-------------------

How to reach us:
Facebook: www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/

Email: Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
Classlist: https://classlist.page.link/6d9FBeD11FcyAUrC7

PTFA Update

Rainbow Hamper Raffle (click here to view letter)

Raffle Tickets
Raffle tickets are available to buy from 
Classlist and sheets of 10 raffle tickets will 
be in the office for those that wish to purchase 
them using cash. Each ticket is £1.00. 

Deadline for purchasing tickets either by Classlist or Cash will be 
Tuesday 19th March at 3pm. 

Non-Uniform Day
On Friday 22nd March, it will be a non-uniform day in exchange for a 
gift in the colour specified below for your child’s year group. This can 
be anything non-perishable from food/drink/toiletries etc. We will 
then make up hampers with all your gifts and these will be raffled 
off. 

Year R: Red 
Year 1: Green 
Year 2: Orange 
Year 3: Purple 
Year 4: Blue 
Year 5: Pink 
Year 6: Yellow 

Please take all donations to your child’s classroom. 

Thank you so much for your continued support. 

---------------

Colour Run (click here to view letter)

We are thrilled to announce 
that will be hosting our first 
ever Colour Run! This will be an
exciting new event which can 
be enjoyed by the whole family. 
Skip, hop or walk the course at 
your own pace. 
The course will be just under 
2 kilometres and held on the 
18th May 2024 at Slades Farm Park. The run will commence from 
1pm with more information to follow. 

In order to take part, you will need to purchase a ticket for all 
attendees via Classlist. This is an event for the whole family - children 
and adults alike. Tickets are £2.50 per adult and £1.50 per child and 
must be purchased in advance. Deadline: Wednesday 8th May 2024. 

---------------
General Meeting

Our next General Meeting will be held on Wednesday 20 March, 
7:45pm at The Crown Pub in Northbourne.  It would be lovely to see 
more people there. New faces and ideas are always welcome 

Rachel, Sam, Alistair, Michelle, Lorraine, Jen, Jo & Nickie 
PTFA Committee Members 

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/New-Uniform-Price-List-2024.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
https://classlist.page.link/6d9FBeD11FcyAUrC7
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Easter-Rainbow-Hamper-Raffle-letter-2024.pdf
https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/PTFA-Colour-Run-Letter.pdf


This week’s WIZARDS

 YR – Jaxon C
YR – Eliza V

YR –
Y1 – Riley F

Y1 – Harvey H-K
Y1 – Maddox G
Y2 – Arianna P
Y2 – Athena C

Y2 – Leo V
Y3 – Macy B

Y3 – Sophia A
Y3 – Imogen W

Y4 – Bea M
Y4 – Amelia B
Y4 – Jacob S

Y5 – Sasha L-M
Y5 – Annabelle B

Y6 – Mason J
Y6 – Max C

Y6 – Grace D

Awards/Badges
Y3 – Nathan B – ADDER Badge
Y3 – Julita V – ADDER Badge

Y3 – Summer D – ADDER Badge
Y3 – William E – ADDER Badge
Y3 – Edith M – ADDER Badge

Y3 – Fionnula S – ADDER Badge
Y3 – Isabelle H – ADDER Badge
Y3 – Grace G – ADDER Badge
Y3 – Kezia B – ADDER Badge
Y3 – Juliet B – ADDER Badge

Y3 – Emily R-C – ADDER Badge
Y3 – Esmae L-B – ADDER Badge

Y3 – Olivia R – ADDER Badge
Y3 – Gyuney Y – ADDER Badge

Y4 – Paola F – ADDER Badge
Y4 – Ellie M – ADDER Badge

Y6 – Divine-Destiny – ADDER Badge
Y4 – Alfie C – SMILE Badge

Y4 – Amelia B – SMILE Badge

Well done!

Dear Dinosaur – Chae Strathie

After a trip to the museum, Max writes 

a letter to his favourite dinosaur, the 

mighty T. Rex - and the T. Rex writes 

back! As Max and T. Rex learn about 

each other's lives, a very unusual 

friendship develops in this funny and 

touching story.

Recommended Read Book of the week 
(YR)

-------------

Help shape family hub services
We are changing the way we deliver family hub services and would 
like your views on what support is important to help you and your 
family.

Family hubs are welcoming and friendly places you can go when you 
need some help or advice. They are for all families with children and 
young people from birth to 19 years old, and up to 25 years for 
those with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND).

Your views will help shape how we deliver these services in the 
future, so please share your thoughts.

The consultation closes on Friday 22 March.

haveyorsay.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/early-help

-------------

Behaviour and supervision at morning drop-off 
Please can we kindly remind parents and carers that children must 
be supervised when waiting in the school vicinity for the gates to 
open. Only Year 5 and Year 6 children with prior written permission 
from their parents or carers to walk to and from school should arrive 
and/or be left unattended outside the school gates. Safe and 
respectful behaviour is expected at all times. 
Thank you.

http://www.haveyorsay.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/early-help
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